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TOWNSHIP OF RADNOR 

Minutes of Public Meeting of September 17, 2012 

 

The Radnor Township Board of Commissioners met at approximately 6:30 PM in the 

Radnorshire Room in the Radnor Township Municipal Building, 301 Iven Avenue, Wayne, PA 

19087 

 

Commissioners Present 

William Spingler, President     John Fisher  

Elaine P. Schaefer, Vice President    John C. Nagle  

Donald Curley        

Kevin G. Higgins      Absent:  James C. Higgins 

 

Also Present:  Robert A. Zienkowski, Township Manager; William White, Finance Director.   

President Spingler called the meeting to order and led the audience in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Review of the 2013 Budget Calendar 

Mr. Zienkowski stated that they are currently on schedule with the calendar.  This week himself 

and Bill White will meet with individual department meetings to review their budget 

recommendations; it will run through Friday of this week.  Also on Friday we will be meeting 

with the various community organizations that have requested funding from the Township.   

Review of the Internal 2013 Budget Preparation Process 

Mr. Zienkowski thanked the Board, since the beginning of the year there has been approximately 

nine meetings reviewing the various topics and challenges facing the Township.  The 

presentations that have been presented are on the Township website under the Finance 

Department.  He also stated that they are on track for their presentation of the budget on October 

15, 2012 to the Board of Commissioners. 

 

Mr. White stated that CARFAC has been involved in the review and process of the Budget.  

Prior to the Board seeing the budget, CARFAC is in receipt of a draft of the budget for their 

review.  They will meet on Wednesday to step through questions. 

Public Comment 

Kathy Mulroy, Radnor Memorial Library – Inquired about the results from the Energy audit that 

was conducted in the Township.  Mr. Zienkowski responded that the audit is currently being 

conducted.  She also inquired about discussions in regards to joining a consortium for better 

electric pricing.  Mr. White responded that any advantages to gain for regular electric 

consumption we would lose for street light savings. 
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Commissioner Schaefer inquired if the Stormwater fee would be included in the 2013 budget as 

an expense or where does the money earmarked for it show up.  Mr. White responded that it will 

be transferred out of the general fund and into the special fund for the stormwater.  She also 

asked if the OPEB account will be set-up similarly to the Open Space Fund and Mr. White 

responded that it would be.   

Commissioner Fisher reiterated that the Board of Commissioners will adopt the MMO resolution 

at their regular meeting on September 24, 2012.  Also, on September 27, 2012 members of the 

Finance sub-committee will meet with CARFAC.  

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned on a motion duly made and seconded. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer DeStefano 

 

Jennifer DeStefano 

 


